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Dear Mr. Castleman,

We spoke several months ago about the documentation I have showing what may be
embezzlement by the members of the Board of Trustees of Madison Avenue Presbyterian
Church, in collusion with Vornado Real Estate Trust VP Sandeep Mathrani and The
Presbytery of New York City, among others.

On or about January 18 I received a telephone call ITom Ms. Judy Weinstock, the person
who you delegated as the investigator in this matter, and she told me that she would not
be pursuing any investigation because I "did not give us [the DA's office] a receipt for
the New Jersey construction company who did the work on the two toilets."

Ms. Weinstock was referring to the two toilets that cost the church congregation almost
$170,000 but that the work permit showed a payment of $90,000 to the company that
provided the work.

I believe this is an outrage, and I want to know if her actions have anything to do with the

fact that District Attorney Robert Morganthau's loungest daughter is/was a student at
The Nightingale Bamford School at 20 East 92n Street in New York City, with my three
oldest daughters? Or, the sudden removal of Admissions Director Carole Everett ITom
her position at the school after I asked for her to account for my daughter's rejection of a
seat again, after being a stellar student? As you may know, Carole Everett was moved
with her husband and son suddenly out of her job and New York City to S1.Croix last
year.

Please give me an explanation, in writing for Ms. Weinstock's inappropriate response to
my 300+ pages of documentation. In receive no response, I and the public may conclude
that your office is working with the Trustees of both MAPC and Nightingale Bamford to
stop any exposure of what I allege is embezzlement and racketeering. Thank you for your
consideration.

Sincerely,

Betsy Combier


